TOWN OF STOW

Community Preservation Committee

Minutes, March 12, 2012
  
 
 Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Community Preservation Committee members present: Kathy Sferra, Dot Spaulding, Peter McManus, Bob Larkin, Dom Pugliese, Mike Busch, and Bill Byron* 




Admin. Assistant: Deb Seith
Not Present:  Bob Wilber, Vacancy for Conservation Commission representative

The meeting began at 7:39 pm in the Town Building.   



BILLS & MINUTES:

VOTE: Mike made a motion to approve the minutes of February 27, 2012 as amended, Dot seconded, there was further discussion, Mike made a motion to amend his original motion to include the additional edits to the minutes, Bob L. seconded and approval for the amended motion was unanimous.

VOTE: Mike made a motion to approve Deb’s administrative hours for the months July 2011- Jan 2012 in the amount of $1918.24, Bob L seconded, approval was unanimous.

STOW MUNICIPAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST (SMAHT) POTENTIAL PROJECT
Mike Kopczynski from SMAHT explained a proposal for a request for CPA funds.  SMAHT wants to hire someone to help SMAHT advance affordable housing in Stow. This person would need an affordable housing background and be available to attend meetings and work during normal business hours.  The person would work for 10 hours a month at a rate of $60/hour.  The request for funds is for a one year period - $7200.  If additional funds are needed, SMAHT will cover the additional costs.  SMAHT has not voted on this yet.  After one year SMAHT is hoping to join a consortium of towns that will jointly employ a housing specialist and would not be seeking CPA funds.
· The CPC encouraged SMAHT to hire a consultant and not create a new staff position.

· The CPC discussed if the funds could be used from administrative funds or if this would need to go before town meeting as all project requests require.  The sense of the committee was it should be presented as a warrant article at annual Town Meeting.  Deb will check with the Community Preservation Coalition regarding CPA laws related to consultants for otherboards/committees.
· The CPC asked how this person would work with the Planning Board. Mike said the consultant would work separately from the Planning Board.

· SMAHT pays for Jon Witten (town counsel) from SMAHT funds when they need his advice.

· CPC asked SMAHT to rework the request with specific tasks/goals for the consultant, asked SMAHT to vote on the proposal, and be prepared to present the proposal at Annual Town Meeting.
Bill Byron joined the meeting at this time 8:04pm
Further Discussion:  The Stow Elderly Housing Community (SEHC) wants to execute the purchase and sale agreement on the Clausen property (parcel for the Plantation II project).SEHC has approached SMAHT with a request for approximately $200k to acquire the parcel.  Deb asked if this proposal would be in contrast with any part of the original CPA warrant article for Plantation II & Pilot Grove II. SMAHT is having discussions with Town Counsel regarding this proposal and has yet to vote on it.
Mike left the meeting at this time.
NEWS AND VIEWS
· Is SMAHT looking into the Deed Restriction program and considering revising it and trying to have it approved by the State as an affordable housing program that will be acceptable for their 10% requirement?  Action Item:  Deb will look into this.
9:12pm Bob L. made a motion to adjourn, Dom seconded and approval was unanimous.
Respectfully Submitted By:  

Deb Seith
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